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Dear Mr Brown                                                                         25 September 2007
Having listened to your speech yesterday and those of Alan Johnson and Lord Darzi today, I would like to question some of the statements made.

I envy Alan Johnson’s light hearted approach, beginning his speech with a couple of jokes.  Unfortunately none of us here in Banbury has anything to laugh about concerning our hospital. This is a harrowing time for the local population who live in fear of their services being axed.  

Please consider the following extracts from Mr Johnson’s speech:

· We can now concentrate remorselessly on quality, access and safety
· …improving healthcare for all our citizens
· … continue to deliver improvements working with doctors …
· …clinically led and locally driven ..
· … localising care where possible so patients can be treated closer to home
· A woman from the lower social class is 19 times more likely to die in childbirth…  
and from Lord Darzi’s:

· …journey is to look at the quality of care ..
· …care could be more convenient and easier to access for many
· …most important part of the review is at local level
· …the biggest engagement we have ever had with the patient, the public and the staff …
If your representatives really mean what they say, I would be grateful for an explanation to the following:

· Why do you expect the people of this area to sacrifice their 24/7 children’s services when the Horton paediatric ward is currently on take every day from the John Radcliffe Hospital in Oxford, Stoke Mandeville, High Wycombe, Milton Keynes and Didcot?

· Why do you expect patients, and their families, to travel 26 miles into Oxford along notoriously clogged up roads when they have a perfectly good hospital in their local town?

· Why, when Mr Johnson highlighted social inequalities, are you expecting women from three of the most socially deprived areas of the country (Ruscote, Neithrop and Grimsbury) to relinquish their access to their local maternity unit?    

· Why, when 86 local GPs described the proposals promoted by the Oxford Radcliffe Trust as “unsafe and inhumane” are you not listening to them?
Staff at the Horton Hospital are demoralised, living with constant anxiety at the prospect of losing their jobs.   

Local people, from all age groups, have responded in their thousands to defend their hospital – please see our website www.keepthehortongeneral.org for a complete history.  We concur with the words of Mary Turner “surely this is not how we should treat staff and patients.”

The enclosed articles on page 7 are self explanatory but please let me explain why I have enclosed page 2 of this week’s Banbury Guardian.  The correspondence section contains a normal amount about the threatened cuts. However, I would draw your attention to the letter from the midwives.  They do “not consider the changes to be the safest option when compared with the present service.”  The midwives, like the aforementioned GPs, are professional people who have spent years learning their craft.  They don’t leap on popular bandwagons like, dare we say, a lot of politicians.  If they say that the proposals are unsound then that is exactly what they are.  

When will the health department engage with us - practitioners and patients – and listen to what we are saying? 
The lives of mothers and babies will be put at risk if the Trust’s proposals are implemented.  In Lord Darzi’s words, the health service should be “proactive not reactive.”  This will be impossible if just one life is lost.  The prognosis sadly is for many more than one…..

I implore you to stand by your words.  You said that you “will stand up for our schools and hospitals” and that you “promise to listen.”  Please do this for the people of Banbury and its surrounding villages.
Yours sincerely, on behalf of the Keep the Horton General Campaign

GEORGE PARISH

Chairman 
enc.

__________________________________________________________________

For more details contact Chairman: Cllr George Parish, 26 Glamis Place, Banbury OX16 OHZ tel: 0781 5995090 email: ga.parish@btinternet.com    
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